
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

9th September 2022 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Welcome to the new academic year.  We have had a very smooth start to the term and all the 
children have settled into their new classes very well.  Thank you for all your support in making 
sure they were at school on time and ready for their learning.   
 
Thank you to those who were able to attend our welcome meetings this week.  I hope you 
found them useful.  For those of you who were not able to join us, we will email the slides to 
you.  As I said at the meetings, please do not hesitate to get in touch with a member of the 
team if you have any questions, concerns or suggestions.  We are always happy to  hear from 
you. 
 
Today was very special as the whole school came together to remember and honour Elyon.  His 

family came to join us and were very moved by the love and support shown by all members of 

the Torridon community.  Thank you for your kindness and understanding at this difficult time.    

The book of condolence will remain in the office next week for those who would like to send a 

message of love and support for the family  and if you would like to make a donation to the 

Family Memorial Fund, you can do so by scanning the QR code or by following the link below: 

Family Memorial Fund 
 
 
 

Best wishes 
 
Manda George 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 

Headteacher: Manda George 

Telephone: 0208 697 2762 

Email: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

Website: www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk 

Twitter: @TorridonPrimary 

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/elyon-familymemorialfund?utm_id=1&utm_term=kxxp9kWMP
mailto:admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk
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Her Majesty  

Queen Elizabeth II  

1926 - 2022 
A statement from the Mayor of Lewisham. 

I am saddened to hear the news from Buckingham Palace this evening, announcing the death of Her 
Majesty The Queen. 

Her Majesty sacrificed much for our country and served with unwavering dedication and that will not be 
forgotten. 

Earlier this year Lewisham residents came together to celebrate Her Majesty’s Platinum Jubilee, with 
community events and street parties held across the borough. In the true spirit of Her Majesty, these 
parties, concerts and picnics brought people from different communities, backgrounds and ages 
together for a very special weekend of celebrations. Lots of local people also took part in the formal 
celebrations in central London. These are special memories that will be cherished. 

I know that many people will have their own personal memories which they will reflect on, and the 
Council will be opening books of condolence for those who wish to pay their respects locally. These will 
be available from tomorrow afternoon at The Civic Suite, Catford; Downham Library and the Deptford 
Lounge. 

The flag at the Civic Suite is being flown at half-mast as a mark of respect and our thoughts and 
sympathies are with the Royal Family at this sad and difficult time. 

Damien Egan 
Mayor of Lewisham 

 

Year 3 – Community themed art 

   

In 3L we used paints, finger tips and pens to create a 

representation of our community. 



 

Dates For Your Diary 
Monday 12th September Year 3 Local Area Walk 
Wednesday 14th September Year 6 BEAM Workshops Launch 

Thursday 15th September 
School tour for prospective parents and carers 
PTA Coffee Morning 
Year 6 secondary transfer meeting (5pm) 

Friday 16th September Sensory morning for Resource Base parents and 
carers 

Week Beginning 19th September   After School Clubs start 
Tuesday 20th September  Fantastic Fred Wellbeing Workshops 
Friday 23rd September PTA Play Street 

Thursday 29th September 
Y5/6 Online Safety Workshops 
PTA Annual General Meeting 

Tuesday 11th & Thursday 13th October Parent and carer open evening 
Thursday 13th October School Photos 
Tuesday 18th – Thursday 20th October Whole school musical performances (6pm) 
Friday 21st October Non Uniform Day 
Monday 24th – Friday 28th October HALF TERM HOLIDAY 
Monday 31st October Back to school  
Thursday 3rd November Year 6 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 
Saturday 5th November PTA Gardening Day 

Thursday 10th November 
PTA Coffee Morning 
Year 2 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 

Thursday 17th November Year 4 Multiplication Check meeting for parents and 
carers (5pm) 

Friday 18th November Children in  Need 
Thursday 24th November Year 1 Phonics Screening Check meeting for parents 

and carers (5pm) 
Friday 25th Novermber INSET DAY 
Week beginning 28th November Whole school assessment week 
Thursday 8th December Christmas Disco 
Friday 16th December Last Day of Term (2pm Finish) 
Tuesday 3rd January FIRST DAY OF THE SPRING TERM 
 

Year 6 Entrance Exams and School Visits 
We understand that at this time of year our year six children will be visiting secondary schools, 

and some may be required to sit entrance exams during the school day. Please inform the office 

prior to any days when your child will be absent from school, and provide any written evidence 

you have so that the absence may be authorised. 

 



PE UNIFORM 
Children can come into school wearing their PE uniform on the days they have PE lessons.  PE 
uniform consists of black shorts, jogging bottoms or leggings, white T-shirt( preferably with the 
Torridon logo) and black plimsolls or trainers.  Children can wear their Torridon jumper, 
cardigan or fleece over the top of their PE uniform in cold weather. 
 
 

 

 

PE Days are as follows: 

 

Year 1 Tuesday and Friday 

Year 2 Monday and Tuesday 

Year 3 Tuesday and Thursday  

Year 4 Tuesday 

Year 5 Wednesday and Thursday  

Year 6 Thursday and Friday 

 

Year 4 swimming  

(starting week beginning 19th September) 

4V Monday 

4W Wednesday  

4C Thursday  

 

 



 

Stars of the Week 

Week commencing 05.09.22  
Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  

All of the 
children 

For settling so well into nursery and reception. We are very proud of you! 

Nursery AM  

Red Class  

Blue Class  

Yellow Class  

1G  Alyssa  Consistently showing excellent behaviour and being a role model for  the rest of 1G! 

1M  Noah  For showing empathy and trying his best with everything this week!  

1N  
Whole class 

For settling in to Year 1 so easily! They have all been very considerate to one 
another and worked on our class and school rules as a team.  

Keep up the great work!  

2G  Jude  For his kindness towards his peers and for helping his friends in the classroom.  

2S  Siddy  For his excellent effort during his learning this week! Your enthusiasm for learning is 
a pleasure to have in the classroom-Well done Siddy!  

2SW  Esther  Following our school rules and being a great role model. Well done Esther!  

3A  Ariana  For being a kind, helpful, hard-working member of our community. Well done!  

3L  Dejahn   For showing concentration, focus and enjoyment in the first week of year 3.  

3S  Rome  An excellent start to year 3.  
Well done for being a kind member of our class community.  

4C  Hatice  For settling well into Torridon and producing some pieces of learning that she 
should be proud of.   

4V  Kairo  For being a role model and for having a high level of respect for all members of our 
community.  

4W  Rashvin  For settling into Year 4 with a positive attitude to learning. He has worked hard to 
be attentive and a shining role model to the class.  

5L  Akshana  For making a fantastic start to Year 5. She is helpful and works well with others! 
Well done Akshana.  

5R  Amira  For always showing empathy and kindness to everyone.  
Amira is a great friend and is always happy to help others.  

5S  Whole class  For settling in so well to year 5. Well done!  

6A  Kamare   For settling into year six and consistently demonstrating all of our core values.  

6C  D'Angelo  For settling in to year 6. You have been listening carefully and working hard. Well 
done – keep it up.  

6L  Orin  For his valuable contributions to discussions in lessons this week – well done!  

Resource Base 
Blue  

Nathan  Well done for coming back to school with such a positive attitude and working so 
hard in class.  

Resource Base 
Green  

Lotanna  Well done for settling into the Resource Base so well and being very helpful to the 
adults and children.  

  

 

 



 

This year we are excited to be launching our journey to becoming a recognised Rights 

Respecting School.  

The Unicef UK Rights Respecting Schools Award (RRSA) supports schools across the UK to 

embed human rights in their ethos and culture. Children will be exploring their rights during 

weekly assemblies and Personal, Social and Health Education (PSHE) lessons.  

For more information about the Rights Respecting Schools Award please 

visit; https://www.unicef.org.uk/rights-respecting-schools/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.unicef.org.uk/rights-respecting-schools/


Lewisham Borough Community Football Club 
Lewisham Borough Community Football Club are offering all residents of the borough of 

Lewisham a free season ticket for their upcoming season.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BEAM Workshops                                                    
Beautiful, Empowered and Me 

 
We are very excited to announce that this term, Year 6 girls, will be  
taking part in a six-week programme by the charity ‘Beleve’.  
BelEve UK is a safe and open space for girls to explore their thoughts 
and feelings about starting secondary school and the changes they  
will experience. They will be running empowerment sessions, which 
are fun interactive workshops that inspire and motivate girls to  
develop self-esteem and be confident about the next steps in their 
education.   



Online Safety Guide 

 
guide ... 



Moving Stories: Lewisham creative competition 

 

 

  

 

 

 

We are now accepting submissions for Moving Stories: 
Lewisham – a creative competition for all young people 

in Lewisham aged 9–18! 

Deadline: Friday 30th September 2022 

 

 

Moving Stories: Lewisham is a creative competition inviting young people to 

design an exhibit exploring migration and what it means to them. Shortlisted teams 

will work with a range of creative professionals to build their displays for thousands 

to see. This is an opportunity for the young people you work with to have their 

voices and ideas seen, heard and amplified, as well as the chance to win some 

exciting prizes! 

This is a brilliant opportunity to get your students involved in Lewisham Borough of 

Culture 2022, highlight the heritage and culture on your doorstep and delve into 

this important subject.  

 

 

Submission form now open 

The online form to submit entries is now live. 

Deadline: Friday 30 September 2022 

Submit an entry here  

 

https://form.jotform.com/222411582035042?mc_cid=a633b6e475&mc_eid=UNIQID
https://www.migrationmuseum.org/movingstorieslewisham/?mc_cid=a633b6e475&mc_eid=UNIQID


 
 

Year 6 Cultural Representation  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All  

 


